

State of Idaho DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

322 E Front Street, Suite 648 • PO Box 83720 • Boise ID 83720-0098

Phone: (208) 287-4800 • Fax: (208) 287-6700

Website: idwr.idaho.gov • Email: idwrinfo@idwr.idaho.gov

BRAD LITTLE Governor

GARY SPACKMAN
Director

May 11, 2020

TIMBERLINE DEVELOPMENT LLC PO BOX 145 DONNELLY ID 83615

Re: Permit 65-23593 Request for Extension of Time

Dear Permit Holder:

The Idaho Department of Water Resources ("Department") is processing your Request for Extension of Time to Submit Proof of Beneficial Use ("Extension") for the above referenced permit. Your permit authorizes domestic, commercial, and irrigation of up to 30 acres from ground water wells. The Department can only grant an Extension request based on a determination that the permit holder is proceeding diligently to develop the water use permitted. Your responses on the Extension request form do not provide sufficient evidence to make that determination. The Department requires additional information to process your Extension request.

On the Extension form, you describe work that has been completed as, "Permit holder has extended development entitlements with Valley County P & Z for permit place of use". Condition #3 of the permit states "Project construction shall commence within one year from the date of permit issuance and shall proceed diligently to completion unless it can be shown to the satisfaction of the Director of the Department of Water Resources that delays were due to circumstances over which the permit holder had no control". Condition #4 of the permit authorizes domestic use for 160 homes within phases 4, 5, & 6 of Meadows at West Mountain with irrigation of lawn, garden and landscaping associated with the homes. Condition #5 authorizes commercial use for retail, office, and restaurant use. Please describe any work that has been completed toward the development of beneficial use of the permit.

Please provide additional information confirming you have commenced construction of your project and are proceeding diligently to complete the project. If additional information is not received within the next 14 days, the Department will pursue a denial of your Extension request and issue a lapse notice for your permit. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 208-287-4920.

Sincerely,

Technical Records Specialist